

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC 20410-7000

OFFICE OF ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR COMMUNITY PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT

December 20, 2016

Mr. Adolph Valfre, Jr.
Director
Washington County Department of Housing Services
111 NE Lincoln Street, Suite 200-L, MS 63
Hillsboro, OR 97124-3082

Dear Mr. Valfre:

Congratulations! I am delighted to inform you that the Fiscal Year (FY) 2016 Continuum of Care (CoC) Program project application(s) your organization submitted was selected for funding in the total amount of \$3,367,261.

The CoC Program is an important part of HUD's mission. CoCs all over the country continue to improve the lives of men, women, and children through their local planning efforts and through the direct housing and service programs funded under the FY 2016 CoC Program Competition. The programs and CoCs funded through the CoC Program continue to demonstrate their value by improving accountability and performance every year. HUD commends your organization for its work and encourages it to continue to strive for excellence in the fight against homelessness.

The conditional funds for your award(s) are detailed in the enclosure which lists the name(s) of the individual project(s); the project number(s), and the specific amount(s) conditional selected application. Your local field office will send additional information and instructions for the next step in the process which include information to complete the techincal submission. Upon approval of the techincal submission phase, the field office will sent the grant agreement, which must be fully executed by the both you and the filed office before the project can begin expending funds for the new project.

Sincerely,

Clifford Taffet

Assistant Secretary (Acting)

for Community Planning and Development

www.hud.gov

espanol.hud.gov

Enclosure

OR0116L0E061608

Transitional Living Program

\$121,741

OR0115L0E061608

Safe Haven

\$297,426

OR0152L0E061601

Shelter Plus Care Chronic Permanent Housing

\$39,329

OR0235L0E061600

OR-506 CoC Planning Application FY2016

\$88,122

OR0188L0E061603

CoC Rapid Re-Housing for Families

\$451,196

OR0182L0E061603

Housing Stabilization Program

\$31,618

OR0095L0E061609

Shelter Plus Care Renewal

\$2,106,636

OR0091L0E061609

Hillsboro Graduated Independent Living Program

\$90,713

OR0114L0E061608

Homeless Management Information System

\$39,742

OR0174L0E061604

Tri-Haven

\$100,738

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC 20410-7000



OFFICE OF COMMUNITY PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT

December 20, 2016

Mr. Adolph Valfre, Jr.
Director
Washington County Department of Housing Services
111 NE Lincoln Street, Suite 200-L, MS 63
Hillsboro, OR 97124-3082

Dear Mr. Valfre:

The U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development regrets to inform you that the project application(s) submitted by your organization in the Fiscal Year (FY) 2016 Continuum of Care (CoC) Program Competition was <u>not selected for funding</u>. Although the project application(s) listed on the enclosure were eligible for funding consideration, they were not ranked high enough in the Competition to receive funding consideration.

The CoC Program is crucial to the goal of ending homelessness. CoCs all over the country continue to improve the lives of homeless men, women, and children through their local planning efforts and direct housing and service programs. It is HUD's hope that you will continue your efforts to develop a strong homeless assistance system in your community.

We appreciate the time and effort spent to apply for funding in the CoC Program Competition. We hope to work with you in the future.

Sincerely,

Norm Suchar

Mm Der

Director

Office of Special Needs Assistance Programs

Enclosure

www.hud.gov

espanol.hud.gov

Enclosure

Project Name:

RISE

Requested Amount:

\$161,643